	Facilities Committee Meeting Minutes

	March 25, 2011

	
	2:00 – 3:30 p.m.

	
	Staff Lounge

	Meeting called by:
	Dave Holloman, Chair
	Type of meeting:
	Standing Committee

	Facilitator:
	Tom Miller
	Note taker:
	Michelle Messer

	
	
	
	

	Attendees:

	Chris Hylton, David Schneider, Tom Miller, Steve Garcia, Ron Fields, Michelle Messer, Jeremiah Brosowske (ASB); Pat Luther, Roderick Gray (ASB); Mike Visser, Ron Fields, Joseph Brady (Board Member), Joe Range (Board Member), Leonard Knight


	Minutes

	

	Agenda item:
	UPDATES

	Discussion:
	LANDSCAPE PROJECT / ADDITIONAL WORK (SVL)
~ The Landscape Sustainability project is approximately 99% complete.  The final work near the Marquee should be completed before the beginning of the Spring Semester.  

~ The College was cited by Spring Valley Lake Association (SVLA) for not complying with the CC&Rs.  These compliance issues will be addressed in a Change Order for Additional Work submitted to the March Board meeting for the landscape contractor to continue the Landscape Sustainability out to the areas that are not in compliance.  SVLA has approved these changes. 
~ As part of the Landscape work, a 12 foot slab was poured near the Music building as a “drop off” for parents of younger students in Music classes.

~ Dave S. felt the benches will be useless because there is no shade to cover them. The benches were an issue that ASB had on their goals so therefore they were included in the landscaping to give more areas of gathering for students.

~ The Landscape project should be completed in approximately two more weeks.

EASTSIDE PUBLIC SAFETY TRAINING CENTER CONNECTIVITY

The Facilities Construction department sent out an RFP and interviewed four (4) companies to obtain a best value to the District for networking between VVC and the Eastside campus. The approximate cost should be somewhere around $55,000 for this phase of the project.



	Agenda item:
	CONTINUED DISCUSSIONS

	Discussion:
	Academic Commons Space Use Request
Proposals for use of the Academic Commons space have a deadline of March 31, 2011 to submit.  Once this date has passed, Michelle will bring the information submitted to the committee meeting immediately following the deadline for review and the committee will discuss how to proceed (i.e., presentations, requests for more information, recommendations).
Industrial Technology / Vocational Education Complex
This area was cleaned up some over the summer.  It is on the list for use of bond funding to upgrade this neglected facility.

Main Campus: Bond Funded Projects

~ With the remaining bond funding the college needs to focus on the Main Campus by putting a solid plan in place.  As discussions continue amongst the various shared governance committees, the overall thought has been that the college needs to get as much done with the remaining bond dollars as possible since there will be no more bond money any time soon.
~ 23M on a brand new One Stop facility could be better used by upgrading older facilities such as the Vocational Education Complex and the Music Building; and renovating current buildings to become a new One Stop facility.  This would still leave funding for new construction of a Heath facility and an addition to the Science building.

~ The operational cost of a new 23M One Stop is not feasible in this economic time.  By modernizing and upgrading current facilities the college does not have additional operational costs, and energy efficient systems would be part of the upgrades, thus saving the college more money.

~ The college is working on many energy saving projects, including all new outside lighting of buildings and in parking lots, updating the campus wide EMS system, and connecting Allied Health to the Central Plant.  These projects will reduce operational costs and adhere to the bond language.
FORMAL RECOMMENDATION FROM FACILITIES COMMITTEE:

To best utilize the remaining bond dollars, the Facilities Committee supports the renovation / modernization of current a current facility (facilities) in order to create a new One-Stop facility for students.  This is based on impending budget cuts and the intent of Measure JJ, and to better serve students while actually reducing operational costs, rather than adding to them.

MOTION: Dave Schneider  SECOND: Ron Fields

Ayes: 11  Noes: 0



	Next Meeting:
	Friday, March 25, 2011 – 2:00 p.m.
	Place:
	Staff Lounge
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